Town of East Kingston Conservation Commission

Minutes of Meeting January 11, 2021 via Zoom

Approved.
2-8-21

The CC meeting was Called to Order at 5:00 PM

Members Present: Vicki Brown, Julie Ostopchuk, Gordon Powers and Dennis Quintal. Member absent: Karen Quintal, Marilyn Bott & Peter Gilligan.

The Minutes from December 14, 2020 were reviewed and approved with minor changes.

Bank Restoration Project:

Wayne Morrill from Jones & Beach attend and presented the Revised Plans. The changes were as discussed at our last meeting. Wayne will send hard copies for submittal. Dennis will meet with the Selectmen for their review prior to sending to the State. Wayne then left the meeting.

Correspondence:

- 1. NHPDIP Statement for the end of November Balance of \$2,085.83. Interest received \$0.04.
- 2. Invoice received 12-28-20 from Jones & Beach Engineers. For \$247.50
- 3. 1-4-21 Tree Farm Inspection Report for the Town Parsonage Lot, Railroad Lot and Welch Lot from Greg Jordan, Chairman of the NH Tree Farm Committed. Report states all maintained according to acceptable standards.
- 4. Monitoring Reports from Southeast Land Trust. Walker Property at Corner of Route 107 & South Road. No Recommendations. Crosby Property on South Road. No recommendations.
- 5. Email from Larry Barker about the 2021 Barry Conservation Camp.
- 6. Email to EKCONSERVATION@gmail.com from Exeter News-Letter 1/5/21 requesting comment about Kingston warehouse at 266 Route 125.
- 7. Planning Board Agenda for the January 21st meeting.

OLD BUSINESS:

- 1. Tilton Road Subdivision. At the last Planning Board meeting in December, the Board voted to deny the Application because of the safety concerns of the proposed access off the curve on Route 107.
- 2. February 9th workshop: Wildlife habitats & corridors. Vicki gave a brief review of the upcoming event.
- 3. Town of East Kingston Natural Resources Inventory RPC maps for EK and NRI inventory recommendations

NEW BUSINESS:

- 1. Barry Conservation Camp sponsorships. We received notice that the Barry Conservation Summer Camp will be operating this year and sponsorships are welcome. Public Notice for the EKCC to sponsor a few students has been updated for this year. Flyers will be sent out and Notices posted.
- 2. 266 Route 125, LLC Kingston Subdivision <u>RPC Impact Letter</u> & impact on East Kingston? After discussion the only possible impact will be increase traffic on Route 107 through Town. No comment from the EKCC.
- 3. We discussed sharing EKCC agenda with public before meeting. We will try to get at least a Draft ready for posting.
- 4. Sharing Forest Management Plan (FMP). We have hard copies.
- 5. The EKCC Draft Annual Report for the Town Report was reviewed. All approved sending in as revised.
- 6. Perhaps at the next meeting there can be a discussion about whether the CC would conduct a Wetland Buffer Workshop sometime this year, similar to what we have done in the past.

Next meeting of the Conservation Commission is Scheduled for February 8, 2021 at 5:00 PM

Respectfully submitted;

Time Adjourned: 6:32 PM

Dennis G. Ouintal